Town Clerk | Swaffham Town Council

From: Town Clerk | Swaffham Town Council
Sent: 13 December 2021 15:59

To: ‘Shirley Matthews'

Subject: RE: church grounds.

Hi Shirley,

| will put this request on the agenda for the Finance meeting next week.
Best regards,

Richard Bishop
Town Clerk
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You can also follow Swaffham Town Council on Twitter and Facebook
@SwaffhamClerk @SwaffhamCouncil @Swaffhamevents and @SwaffhamMarket

Email disclaimer:

The information contained in this email is confidential and intended only for the person or organisation to which it is addressed.
If you have received it by mistake, please disregard and notify the sender immediately. Unauthorised disclosure or use of such
information may be a breach of legislation or confidentiality and the content may be legally privileged. Any improper
dissemination, forwarding, printing, or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. Emails sent from and received by employees of
Swaffham Town Council may be monitored. They may also be disclosed to other people under legislation, particularly the Freedom
of Information Act 2000, GDPR, the Data Protection Act 2018 and the Environmental Information Regulations 2004. If you have
contacted the Council for a service any personal data you share will be used to help you access its services, or to answer your
enquiry in line with our Privacy Policy. For full details of your rights please visit our website at www.swaffhamtowncouncil.gov.uk
Unless this email relates to Swaffham Town Council business it will be regarded by the Council as personal and will not be
authorised by or sent on behalf of the Council.

From: Shirley Matthews <cllrmatthews.swaffhamtc@gmail.com>

Sent: 30 November 2021 11:07

To: Town Clerk | Swaffham Town Council <townclerk@swaffhamtowncouncil.gov.uk>
Subject: church grounds.

Good morning Richard,

| have been asked by the PCC of our Parish Church to ask the Council to consider making an improvement to the
lighting of the churchyard at the entrance end of the church as it is a very dark place, particularly for pedestrians
who use the pathway as a walk-through. It of course, as usual, is a harbour for youngsters and we have had a
window or two broken amongst a bit of burglary. When we use it for concerts etc which we hope will be in the not
too distant future, it is a tremendous hazard in that confined space. We think and hope it will only need one more
light of the sort already installed but certainly not more than two.

With the Budget coming up, can we please have this as a subject for discussion for councillors' consideration.
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Many thanks,

Shirley



